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The proposer introduced the differences between WG2 n3598 and its previous 

versions: 

1. Some character names were changed according to comments from WG2 n3497 

(Script Encoding Initiative at UC Berkeley). 

2. Explanation of Nüshu variants. 

 

The ad hoc discussed comments from WG2 n3449 (UK), which questioned why a few 

characters listed in Nüshu basic characters and its origin verification were not included in 

China’s proposal. Ms Zhao explained that these “missing” characters were not 
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original Nüshu characters, but were derived from Hanzi, and that alternative “true 

Nüshu” characters included in WG2 n3598 were preferred. It was also explained that 

the proposed set of characters is intended for modern use only, and is not intended to 

include all attested Nüshu characters. The ad hoc agreed not to encode characters that 

are not required for modern use at this time. 

 

The ad hoc suggested that China prepare an updated proposal with revisions: 

1. Add one more character: Nüshu Iteration Mark. 

2. Update fonts and explanations of glyph/font modifications. 

 

In addition, China was invited to consider changing the name “Nüshu” to “Nyushu” as 

“Nüshu” is technically unacceptable and “Nushu” has a different meaning. 

 

 




